Professor George Stewart Dean

Faculty of Life & Physical Sciences
The University of Western Australia
Mail Box M011
35 Stirling Highway, Crawley WA 6009
Phone +61 8 6488 3159

Fax +61 8 6488 1058

24 June 2005

Mr Branislav Grbovic Chairman Tesla Forum PO Box 48 SUBIACO WA 6904

Dear Mr Grbovic

Thank you very much for letter inviting support for the inauguration of Nikola Tesla Day.

On behalf of the Faculty of Life and Physical Sciences at The University of Western Australia I support your endeavours to approach the United Nations with a view to setting up a Nikola Tesla Day on 10th July each year.

I have forwarded your request to the Vice Chancellor to see if the University itself can be listed as one of the supporters of your proposal. You will be contacted if that is the case.

Yours sincerely

George Stewart

Dean

cc Dr Ian McArthur, Head of School, School of Physics



## OFFICE OF THE VICE-CHANCELLOR

VICE-CHANCELLOR

Professor Alan Robson AM BAgrSc *Melb.*, PhD *W.Aust.*, FTSE, FAIAS Hackett Professor of Agriculture

4 July, 2005

Mr Branislav Grbovic Chairman Tesla Forum of WA Inc PO Box 48 SUBIACO WA 6904

teslawa@hotmail.com

Dear Mr Grbovic

Thank you for your letter of 12 June which was passed on to the Vice-Chancellery by the Dean of our Faculty of life and Physical Sciences, Professor George Stewart.

The University of Western Australia would be pleased to support your submission to the United Nations for the establishment of a Nikola Tesla Day on 10 July each year as an international day of science, technology, peace and cooperation.

Our University recognises that science is fundamental to the future of our nation and the world. Innovation and science combine to advance our health, our prosperity and our public life. We also support the view that we must take every opportunity to tell the wider community about the importance of scientific study.

Congratulations on your initiative.

Yours sincerely

Alan Robson Vice Chancellor

cc. Professor George Stewart Professor Mark Bush

## Office of the Dean (M017)

Faculty of Engineering, Computing and Mathematics The University of Western Australia 35 Stirling Highway, Crawley. WA 6009

Phone: +61 8 6488 3704 Fax: +61 8 6488 1026 CRICOS No: 00126G

Email: dean@ecm.uwa.edu au Professor Mark B Bush

23 June 2005

Branislav Grbovic Chairman, Tesla Forum GRD Minproc, P O Box Z5266 PERTH WA 6831

Dear Branislav,

I am pleased to be able to confirm the support of The Faculty of Engineering, Computing and Mathematics for the proposed "International Nikola Tesla Day". The proclamation of the Tesla Day would be a fitting recognition of the contributions Tesla made to the science and technology that underpins our understanding of the universe and drives the world economy. I am happy to support the initiative, and I wish you every success

Yours sincerely,

MARK BUSH

Dean